Westlake Elementary School Site Council

Meeting Minutes

March 9, 2022
(Conducted via Zoom)

Call to order at 3:00pm

In Attendance:
Terri Culpepper
Angela Bagnuolo
Richard Fields
Erika Gross
Angela Foll
Cheryl Stephenson
Diane Niebolt
Katie Wilkes

Tim Hagerty

Ann Keenan
Katrin Bergauer
Tim McCabe
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Public Comments: None
Minutes from last meeting approved

PFA Report:
Update given on PFA events

DAC Report:
No report

SEDAC Report:
No report

ELAC Report:
CVUSD Outreach Program offers English classes for adults:

Free and available via zoom or in person in 3 different locations, mornings and evening classes.

Presentation about Career and Technical Education
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The district offers a Career Pathways program at all 4 high schools in CVUSD where students
can experience a more work based learning and get introduced to the different sectors of the
industry.

This coursework helps them to figure out what their future career/passion might be and it gets
them ready for their future work life. It's a very hands on program and gives the students
invaluable perspective and insight. They do informational interviews, job shadowing, Business
tours and internship, etc.

It's offered after school, it's a year long program and most of the classes are for 11th and 12
graders a view even for 10th graders

A schedule of classes can be found on their website: examples are Veterinary assistant, naval
technologies, aviation, auto technology etc.

www.conejocte.org

Presentation about the ELPAC and Reclassification progress

The ELPCA is the English Language Proficiency Assessment of California.

Currently there are 1905 English Learners in the district

Ita a computer based test where students get tested in Listening, Speaking, Reading and
Writing to see if they need help with the English language.

ELPAC testing starts on February 2nd and is going through mid March. Parents get notification
in the mail if their kids get tested.

Reclassification is the process whereby a student is reclassified from an English learner to
Fluent English.

This process can get started when they either reach ELPAC Level 4 or through teacher
evaluation or because the parents think they are ready to exit the program.

CVUSD reclassifies twice a year (after trimester 1 in November and after trimester 2 in March)
This school year already 179 students have been reclassified and left the program.

GATE Report:

Review of LCAP, SPSA, SARC and Dashboard presentation — An overview of the LCAP and
SPSA was given. There was such robust discussion about a GATE-DAC rep’s role in SSC and
the SPSA process that it was tabled to the April meeting for further discussion. We are hoping
to discuss ideas and/or strategies on how to integrate GATE into the SPSA.

Thousand Oaks Arts — Niki Richardson is looking for volunteers to be on a brainstorming
committee for TO Arts. She is looking for parents and/or community members to bounce ideas
off of and to gain a different perspective from regarding upcoming events and programs for the
TO Arts. If you are interested in being part of this committee, please reach out to Niki
Richardson at niki@toarts.org.


http://www.conejocte.org/
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GATE screening — GATE screening for 3rd grade and 2021-2022 referrals is currently underway.
The goal is to have notification letters mailed out by spring break.

GATE new parent meeting — For newly GATE identified students, there will be a parent meeting
in May. Dates and details to follow.

AACAP Report:
No report

Unfinished Business:
None

New Business:
Tim McCabe presented a history and update on our Measure | Funds.

e Facilities Master Plan was created in 2015. Needs identified at that time included -
Shade, new fencing for kinder yard, upgraded play structure, Expanding kitchen and
lunch shelter, permanent outdoor tables, new MPR
Estimated cost with new MPR = $6 Million
Currently there is $1.5 Million left in the Measure | budget for WLE
Student Pavillion concept budget = $1.2Million

o New pavilion needs to move from the current lunch area in order to maintain
setbacks from the buildings due to sprinkler system regulations

e This concept is currently in DSA (Dept of State Architecture) plan check, with permit
expected in early summer

e WLE will be receiving 2 new playgrounds in 2022/23 and in 2023/24

2022/23 - Kinder Playground, budget $150K

2023/24 - Primary Playground, budget $190K

Additional funds raised by the PFA can be used to supplement these budgets

These funds are part of Measure | but are separate from our current $1.5

Million budget

e We will follow-up with Tim McCabe and other planning committee members to go over
updated plans in a few weeks

o

o O O

Mrs Culpepper gave a presentation on ELO-P (Expanded learning Opportunities)

e These will be offered beginning late March/early April

e Offered to EL, Foster, and SED students first

e SSC completed survey to indicate our greatest needs for our school population
o Homework help and physical activity were on the top of the list

Meeting is adjourned



